
May 14, 2020
Town of Afton
County of Chenango

Present at the Virtual regular monthly meeting were Supervisor John Lawrence, Councilmen Robert 
Tallmadge, Calvin Tallmadge, Jamie Baciuska, Chris Warren, Highway Superintendent Kirk Hoyt, 
Assessor Caitlyn Brown, Code Enforcement Officer Bailey DeBetta, Hon. Pamela Wylubski.

Bills and Claims were audited and ordered paid as follows:

General Fund Claims #62-79 Totaling $7863.26 as shown on General Fund Abstract # 5 dated May 14, 
2020 and 

Highway Fund Claims # 29-42 Totaling $53611.96 as shown on Highway Abstract # 5 dated May 14, 
2020

Meeting was called to order at 7 pm

Motion to accept the minutes of the April 9, 2020 regular meeting made by Robert Tallmadge seconded
by Jamie Baciuska Approved

Motion to pay Bills and Claims made by Chris Warren and seconded by Calvin Tallmadge Approved

Communications

Letter of communication from Marcus Flint was incorrect not all business are aloud to open May 15, 
2020 only certain ones specified in the letter wording was incorrect and unclear.

1) Chenango County Sheriff's Office inspection of outside of building on 4/14/20 at 9:10 pm by 
Deputy Baxter

2) Chenango County Treasurer's report on 2020 sales tax.  Their belief is that there will be a 
reduction of 25% to 33%. and updated figure will be sent out in mid September for budgeting.

3) Board of Elections has request use of Town Hall for June 23rd Primary Election Site Board 
approves providing that the site is sanitized after use bu the County.

Committee Reports
1) Assessor Reports  oral report Tentative Roll is finished late due to the Covid Situation and 

grievance is tentatively June 4, 2020
2) Financial Reports were distributed
3) Justice Report oral report
4) Sanitation Report oral report
5) Highway report sand pile for next winter completed ditch work being done and trees cut on East

Afton Road.
6) DCO Report distributed
7) Building Report ceiling at second rear entrance has been repaired
8) Animal Response Team no activity
9) Historian report distributed

Old Business



1) John Lawrence did by 10 lamps at $5.00 each of the 2 x 4  lamps that were deemed surplus the 
remainders will be put out for bids when the covid situation allows the public access for 
viewing.

2) We have completed the form needed to join Community Solar Program through Bob Granger's 
company, with a donation going to Afton VFW this month.  We will need a list of “not for 
profits” for future donations.

3) SAM Grant is in the works and waiting for Crouch's office to receive acceptance from DASNY.
4) Set time and date to move board table in the Town Hall.

New Business

Notion to Adjourn at 8:25 pm by Calvin seconded by Chris Warren Approved

Respectfully Submitted by

Rosemarie A Klatz
Clerk of the Board


